Reedley College Equipment Technician Program

Advisory Committee Meeting

February 27, 2018
6:30 pm
Present:


	Reedley College
	Gary Wenter
	Bill Brensel
	AED Foundation

	
	Larry Dinis
	Ron Rogalsky
	Gibbs Truck Centers

	
	Nick Deftereos

Juan Rodriguez  

Dal Van Dam
	Mike Fitzgerald

Eric Rubio

Yolanda Escamilla
	PB Loader/AGH

Duncan Polytechnical

HR Betts Company

	
	Juan Bedolla
	James Farrar
	Quinn Lift truck 

	
	
	Tommy Akins

Larry Paredes
	Oxbo International

Sanger High School

	
	
	
	


I.
Welcome & Introductions


Industry/Company Reports - All Advisory Members 

Introductions


Tommy Akins OXBO Visalia – Been very well for us, overhauls busy, lots of new product lines to our company. Lots of new things coming in Sprayers and spreaders some new equipment for California. Parts sales been up.

Ron – Reedley College, - Adjunct facility at Fresno State. 


Bill Brensel Retired Quinn – AED accreditation. – Started with the program at 1991 or 1992 approached Reedley College about the program.

Eric Rubio– New Teacher for Heavy Duty truck program, starts in August with no shop, should been done in December.  Working with Gorge from NATFF.  We are going to align ourselves with ASE standards. Should feed into Reedley College nicely. 


Mike Fitzgerald – Business is good, busy on both sides, parts and service we need more techs, just like everyone else.  Very busy just got some new trucks in.  


Ron Rogalsky– Outstanding year this year staying busy.  


Yolanda Escanilh Betts – HR for Betts truck parts, business good very busy.  We are part of the program at Duncan and are looking for more ways to get more techs.  


Juan Bedolla – Reedley College 


Dale Van Dam – VP at Reedley College.  Hearing good things 


Juan Rodriguez 



Nick Deftereos

Larry Dinis

James Farar- Works at Quinn Company in charge of the lift division. Business is good, forecast is looking great.  Need more techs, thing everyone is looking for more. Took on the new roll as lift division manager. 


Larry Parades – Sanger High started night welding program at Sanger high school.  I have welders if you have a need, we got them. Sanger High just did a multimillion update. 

II.
Minutes of Previous Meeting on November 13, 2017
Gary W. – Taking a look at the minutes we will revisit some of the info from the last meeting. Please take a minute and read though the last minutes. Any changes to minutes? If there are no changes they will stay the way they were inputted. 
III.
Shop Expansion Update
Nick D. – Last meeting we discussed that we have outgrown this facility long ago and now with the truck program and Juan the new instructor we are bursting at the seams, working on top of each other. Going over the new expansion with some revisions with the architect we got the ideas down.  We met with the architect and they gave us a cost but we thought it was extremely high for concreate and three walls so we asked them if they could give us actual cost for phase one.  We would like to get some hard numbers to determine how to move forward with the cost of the building.  But as of right now we have come to a stall and have not heard anything.  We would have to update to fire sprinklers and ADA for the facilities.  Currently we are still waiting on any kind of communication. 

Bill B. – Can you update us on funding?
Nick D.  – This was not part of the bond so none of that money will come from there.  Most of the money is coming from the Strong Workforce money from the governor’s budget.  We focused on the heavy truck and that gave us 1 million dollars, we can leverage some funds from district money as well if needed.  We have saved about 300 thousand dollars a year totaling 1 million dollars.  Currently the first 300 thousand dollars must be spent by December. It’s a long and tedious process.  
Mike F – Excuse me so currently you are hoping to spend some of the money by December and you are at 1/3 of where you need to be?
Nick D. –This money is not part of a bond - its ongoing funding each year it is in the budget.  We are trying to get the district to fund the project to get it going and we can back fill by saving the 300,000 each year and paying back the district, but unfortunately we are still waiting on any kind of word on whether the district would be willing to do that. 

Bill B. – Nick so essentially the 300 will be for drawings and test and preliminary so then we are waiting to spend the rest?

Nick D.  – Well Dave Clark has 1 million right now but we have to spend 300 thousand before December

Bill B. – I understand that but it does not seem to be moving.  And it took us 5 years to complete the eave in back.  We are still a few years off before we start phase one - this is nuts. It will never be built in my life time if we cannot light some fires under people’s ass to get this building up.  Since the last time we met nothing has happened, so hopefully by the end of the year we maybe have drawings to start the project?  That’s nuts, it’s frustrating that a program that is busting at the seams and that has this many students entering the work force cannot get a building up to support itself. 

Gary W.  – Yes.  We are teaching several classes entirely outside. 

Bill B.  – Yes that’s what I mean, what’s next?  Let’s add another program on top of the current ones.  Nuts!
Mike F.  – We have industry that is waiting for these people.
Bill B. – Just in case I did talk to Dr. Sandra Caldwell about what we can do to get things moving, because I know that everyone in here wants to get this moving.  This is getting progressively worse.  I do not believe I can recommend another Accreditation through AED until this program is moving forward with some kind of expansion.  Point us, the members of this committee feel the teaching program is in the right direction.  Tell us what we can do to get facilities built because we can’t continue like this and we need these students.  

Dale D.  – Thank you for your strong opinion we are going to continue to work on this and I will talk to Dr. Caldwell as well and try to get this moving. 

Bill B. – I am not trying to rain on anyone but it’s extremely frustrating that nothing is moving, nothing is happening.  We are just completely stagnate.  I will offer my help to get this moving, whatever it takes. 

Nick D. – We appreciate it.  Some of our issues is that we cannot get a response on where we are.  
Bill – Yes that is what I am trying to show the advisory board is that you are trying but the district is not returning calls, this makes no sense. 

Mike F. – Faculty hands are tied to a degree, but certainly to Bills point that industry can have words with the right people so that we can get this moving. 

Bill B. – There is the one guy who got this truck program moving and I have not seen him for a few meetings, but maybe he can help with getting the building started. 

Eric R.– Mike is very involved I just spent three hours and I am not sure what the issue is here at this school, because I am amazed at how fast our building is starting at DP, maybe its resources?
Mike F. – Its amazing Fresno Unified can get an entire building and we are talking about 2400 sq feet. Three walls and an eave. 

Eric R.  – I am not sure about the square feet but it’s probably just as big as this entire building with the expansion.  

Nick – The issue is not Darden Architects - it’s a bottle neck in our district that won’t let this keep moving.  It would be interesting to find out what the square footage is from Duncan Polytechnic High.  

Juan B – $1200 per square foot that is a lot. 

Gary W. – Yes three walls and we have 3 million dollars and that’s not enough to get 2400 square ft. 

Bill B – Realistically Gary we may have to take a look at alternative sites.  I have never felt as frustrated as I do today.  I had hopes after the last accreditation meeting we had, but now where we are its nuts. So pardon my frustrations. 

Gary W. – Not to put you on the spot, but Dale you are going to have a conversation with Dr. Caldwell and she has been supportive of this program.
Bill  B. - I will not allow AED to bring the accreditation team here unless we have something dramatically change. We will not reaccredited the program with the amount of students and the space you currently are working with.  
Larry P. – I have 15 HS seniors that are looking to go to College and I am recommending them come to Reedley so that’s another 15 students to your 120 that you normally get.   

IV.
Equipment Yard Solar
Gary W.  – New Solar in the yard helps protect the equipment from the sun, originally the shop was built wrong, we have rain issues and we have bandaged it through out.  The solar will help and with the equipment out in the yard by keeping it out of the sun.  Right now we are focus on the drainage.  Out techs have been grading and moving dirt and gravel to provide drainage.   But it’s looking good and should be nice when it’s all done. 
V.
JobSpeaker – Job Placement Program and App
Larry D. – JobSpeaker came here to provide training on this program.  We had a training last week, it’s all about accountability, and state funding will be based on the accountability.  This entire thing came about because the state is asking “do our students go to work?”  Do they make a good living?  The only way we could track this in the past was through surveys which they were having trouble getting people to respond.  If you ever been contacted by a survey company you know you don’t normally take their calls.  So that’s when JobSpeaker comes in.   its tailored to CTE for our program, its free to students and to Industry, it’s a app based program.  You can post jobs and find students looking for work.  It allows us to find students that are looking for jobs, we can take students and send there info from JobSpeaker directly to the hiring manager.  Maybe by the next meeting we can have a small training, it’s just too new currently to present. It tracks the student’s job so it can track their income so we can track their success rates, and that brings money back in the district.  There is some funding that the district is holding back for programs that get students actually working and will be tied to JobSpeaker.  The district will build each students profile in the app so the student signs up and some of their information is already there waiting for them.  Am I missing anything?
Nick – No I was just going to add its really made for industry to connect to the student and students to connect to industry and for us to connect to the students.  It’s a very well thought out app, that allows the students to input there skills and will help the students to find a job. It allows alumni to stay on the app so if they are looking for a change farther down the road they can get back on the app and find another job. 

Larry D. – we see this as a good opportunity, our best days are when the students get a job, that’s the best, I think Ron has like 6 or 7 currently
Ron R. – I think I currently have 5

Tommy A.  – I have 3 

Bill B. – When you say the district is building a profile what does that mean. 
Nick D. – That means they are just putting the names and phone numbers with addresses so when the student’s login their info would be there. 

Larry D.– The district is building the profile but it will be a while because they are building the entire profile for all students.  It’s all app biased. 

Gary W. – We have a job program currently but it’s very informal and we spend a lot of time to find jobs for the students. This will help get those students jobs faster, learning curves will be there but we believe it will work. 

VI.
Career Fair Friday, April 27, 2018 at RC

Gary W. – 4th year that we have a career fair, for our students only. It’s been successful in the past and we encourage everyone to attend.  It’s still ok if you want to get some students before the career fair.  We have been getting back to basics, putting away phones, dropping kids for missing 4 or more days of class. They are working on the online courses.  By the time the course is done the kids have grown up a little more and gained some responsibility.  
Larry – I wouldn’t be exaggerating, if I said the students get about 75 Caterpillar online courses done by the time completed the program and that does not include all the new truck modules that Juan puts in, probably another 30. You remember that we get 30 to 40 new techs every semester
James F.- I appreciate you guys trying to work out some of the kinks and giving them the expectations of a work force. 

Gary W.  – Well it’s still a fun job but it’s great to see these guys successes.  They want to come by and show off their stuff when they get a job.  Mark your calendars for the Career fair that is coming up. 

VII.
Important Dates



4/14/18
RC FFA Field Day
Gary W. – Big day for the FFA if your around please come by, these are high school kids that will show you that are still good kids out there.



5/5/18

Pinot & Pints

Gary W. – Probably 5th or 6th year we are doing this fund raiser, its fun, live band, silent action. 



5/17/18
Certificate Ceremony in Shop

Gary W.  – We hold it right here in the shop, we give out certs some will go to jobs some will go to internships.  We give them some giveaways so if you can help please let us know.  


5/21/18
Students Available to Work
Larry D. – we were looking at some applications that some students put together and we are impressed with the students we have this year. 

Gary W. – it’s good, we have a very good group of guys. 

VII.
Funding
Gary W.– we are being treated well, we get great funding, and we have money for tools.  We don’t have a shop but we have no other complaints. 
IX.
Review of MAG 30 Hydraulics Labs

Nick – I have a table of contents that we have on the hydraulics labs. We will go over the lab sheets rather quickly, I passed out some examples of work the students work on, not in any kind of order but it gives you an idea of what the student’s experience. Many type of ASE type questions about who is more right or the most correct. We have the students work in a controlled environment on simulators first that the students can go through testing, leading up to taking diagnostics pressures on the equipment that we have. We make hoses and go through the fittings and build hoses. We use Gates hose machine. There are worksheets to identify the fittings and proper torque sequences. Continue though the lab sheets going though control valves, pumps, cylinders, etc
Tommy A.  – are you guys good on parts?

Nick D. – We probably have plenty of pumps but we are lacking motors, piston motors.   We can always take more parts if you have them just let us know and we will pick them up. We finish up with identify components on the schematic and on the machine, then they have to do some performance tests on the machine.  By the end of the semester the students are on the machine testing on the hydraulics. We focus a lot on reading schematics because it’s a road map of how the hydraulics flow. We love getting new machines and showing the students the amount of hoses. 

Eric R. - How much time do you have to get though all the labs?

Nick D. – 18, basically 17 weeks because of finals.  

Larry D.  – There are a lot of crossover in each of our courses that we continue to reinforce schematics, hydraulics and electrical. 

Nick D. – I will say that though a new grant a few years ago we were able to get a simulator that we can put faults into the system. This is been great for our students in learning how things fail internally. 

X.
Other

Nick D. – Lastly we wanted to expand on some of the certificates that are available from our program to include the truck classes.  Currently the only way a student can obtain the Medium-Heavy Duty truck Certificate is by taking all our standard Mag courses plus the two new truck courses.  We feel that may be a little extreme to add just a certificate.  

Bill B. – Were you planning on adding one certificate for just the two classes?

Nick D – Well the problem with that is the two classes alone wouldn’t meet the current unit requirements for a certificate, but we feel that asking a student to take 48 units to add one certification is a bit much. 

Ron R. – That is a lot of units, so what were you thinking of adding?

Nick – We were thinking about having certificates that included the two truck courses and one of the mag courses.  We propose adding 4 new Medium-Heavy Duty Truck certificates that focus on different levels of skills.  

For Example:


Medium-Heavy Duty Truck Engines 


Medium-Heavy Duty Truck Advanced Engines and Powertrains


Medium-Heavy Duty Truck Electrical and Hydraulics 


Medium-Heavy Duty Truck Powertrain and MVAC

Ron R. – I don’t see any issues with those that seems like it would spell out the skills just fine. 

Bill B – Nick are you planning on eliminating any current certificates to add the new 4?

Nick D – No this would be an addition to what we already offer. 

Bill B – Well I don’t see any issues with that. 

Gary W – Can we get a vote on it?

Ron R – I propose a motion to vote on the new certificates

Bill B – I second it. 

Nick D – All in favor say I

All Say “I”

Nick D – All opposed say I

None opposed

Nick D – Great motion passes for the new certificates.  

Gary W.– Any questions that anyone has?  Anything we did not cover. If not we will adjourn and call it a night, we appreciate you coming out and spending a little time here at our program. 
XI.
Adjournment 8:13pm
